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MINUTES FOR MEETING OF MARCH 22, 2024

The meeting of the Pine Grove Township Supervisors was held on Friday, March 22, 2024 at 8:30 AM at
the Town Hall. Supervisors present were Douglas Smith, Robert Nelson and Linda Farnsworth. Others
present were Daniel Sisson, Chris Lyon, Rich Barrett, David Schwanke, Scott Neiswonger, Ken
McCorrison, Charles Piazza and Julie Parmenter.

Doug Smith opened the meeting at 8:33 a.m.
The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.
Doug Smith read over the agenda and asked if there were any comments from visitors or residents.

A motion was made to approve the minutes from the March 13, 2024 meeting by Bob Nelson. Doug
Smith seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Next was some conversation on the Frewsburg Fire Company Dice Run Fundraiser. Chris provided a
packet on the activities and all of the documents needed. He noted that they have spoken to the
Pennsylvania State Police and were advised that PennDOT would need to be notified. They advised that
they have been in touch with PennDOT and are in the process of completing the forms that are
required. They informed everyone that the ride will have stops at Scandia FD and Russell VED giving
each fire department the opportunity to plan for fund raisers. The sheriff asked a few questions on
behalf of the State Police, since a representative could not be present at the meeting. The Supervisors
stated that they will give their tentative approval, as they will have to run this by the solicitor. Itis also
understood, that approval from PennDOT, the State Police and the Sheriff will have to be obtained. The
sheriff requested that they keep him and the State Police posted on the progress. The Supervisor’s
suggested the secretary draft a letter stating the Supervisor’s approval. After the solicitor reviews the
letter, it is to be forwarded to all of the appropriate entities.

Next was some discussion on upcoming road maintenance work. The Supervisors reviewed the roads
that need upkeep and took under consideration what materials should be bid out. After much review,
the Supervisors decided to give Dave a dollar amount that can be spent on roads in order for him to
figure out quantities of materials to be bid out.

It was noted that a unit is being rented from United Rentals to do some tree trimming. It will be
delivered on Tuesday and we will have it for a month. The Supervisors agreed that daylighting of some

of the roads will help to preserve them.

Bob Nelson made a motion for adjournment at 10:45 am. Linda Farnsworth seconded the motion. The
vote was unanimous and the motion carried.

Sincerely,
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